Wisconsin State Laws protect a person’s right to go barefoot due to a
religious, cultural, medical or disability reasons. State and Federal Law
protect your right to go barefoot in public places such as restaurants,
grocery stores, theaters, govt buildings, gyms, museums, libraries, amuse-
ment parks, trains or buses. No one, including business owners or employ-
ees can tell a barefoot patron to leave, or to put on shoes.

(s. 106.52; s. 101.13). Risks to the barefoot patron or annoyance to staff and
customers are NOT reasons to discriminate.

If you are barefoot and someone complains to you,
politely explain that the law protects the right to be
barefoot. To learn more about this law or to file a dis-
crimination complaint, contact
https://dwd.wisconsin.gov




